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HAWAII STATE TEACHERS ASSOCIAnoN
Teac/Jillg Today for Hawaii',\, Tomorrow

RE: SB 2567.1 S:-Dcl~~l",ATING TO EDUCATION.

WIL OKABE, PRESIDENT
HAWAII STATE TEACHERS ASSOCIATION

I Chair Takumi~-hfiH:gand Members of the Committees:

The Hawaii State Teachers Association offers comments to this bill.

The HSTA supports the concept of statewide standards and assessments. However, we
offer the following thoughts on this bill.

• We contend that the decisions regarding teaching material should be left to the
board of education.

• Teachers are guaranteed academic freedom within the collective bargaining
agreement. Teachers must adhere to the statewide standards but must use their
professional judgment to determine the level and the complexity of the subject
matter for their particular set of students and be able to use books and other
materials accordingly.

• There must be flexibility for the schools to address the needs of their particular
student populations.

• There must be flexibility within the schools to address the needs of the different
learning types and levels of readiness among their students.

• The national common core standards for math and language arts are set to be
adopted this March. The publishing company will take some time to develop and
produce the teaching material required. We should prepare accordingly.

Thank you for the opportunity to testify.




